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Success continues to grow for our many great students across a wide range of activities.  Ribbons at the 

Royal Easter Show and Beef Week for our Ag Show Team,  victory at the District Science and 

Engineering Challenge , as well as impressive participation in the Centenary of ANZAC commemorations 

at school, the Dawn Service and Town march. 

Special mention should be made of the colour bearers from our Year 11 Modern History class, Denham 

Callanan,  Jannah Gillett, Tahlia Gill and Emilly Page. While our Captains Maitlan Brown and Mathew 

Niksic received widespread acclaim for their commemorative addresses. The ceremony conducted at 

school was once again a wonderful exhibition of respect and thanks by the whole student body in 

attendance. Comment was made by the community and RSL representatives of the great respect shown 

during and after the completion of the ceremony by our students and staff. On this note I would like to 

thank all of the veterans and representatives for participating in our event. 

This term has also seen the publication of our Annual School Report and 2015-17 Strategic Plan. Both 

these documents are available on the school website.  

Years 7 and 9 students sat the nationwide NAPLAN tests last week and there were many positive 

reports from supervising teachers about the cooperation and engagement of all the students involved. 

Those students who managed to  participate in both Beef Week and NAPLAN are to be commended for 

their commitment. 

 
 

It is now possible for parents to make online payments to the school for amounts owing for students, 
via a secure payment page hosted by Westpac. Payments can be made using either a Visa or 
MasterCard credit or debit card. The payment page is accessed from the front page of the schools 
website by selecting $ Make a payment  
Items that can be paid include voluntary school contributions, subject contributions, excursions, sales to 
students and creative and practical arts activities (these include band, drama and dance). There is also a 
category called Other this to cover items not covered in the previous headings, Other can be used to 
make a complete payment of a school invoice. 
When you access the $ Make a payment you must enter: 

the students name, and 
class and reference number OR 
the students name, and 
date of birth. 

These details are entered each time you make a payment as student information is not held within the 
payment system. There is also the option to enter the Student Registration Number and Invoice number 
if you are aware of them, these are optional fields. 
This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card details are 
captured in a secure manner, these details are not passed back to the school.  
You have the ability to check and change any details of the payment before the payment is processed. 
Receipts can be emailed and/or printed. 
Details of the payments are passed daily to the school where they will be receipted against your child’s 
account. As a receipt has been issued from the payment page a further receipt will not be issued by the 
school. 

For any enquiries regarding the Online Payment process please contact the  
School Administration Office. 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

MAKE ONLINE PAYMENTS 



The Wingham High Show Team competed at the 2015 Nabiac Show with a strong team of 8 steers.  

Our students from Year 7 to Year 11 achieved strong results in competition with commercial studs and 

approximately 60 students from a range of schools involved.  

The following results show our strong results gained through specific selection of animals within market 

specifications and a strong feeding regime. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following shows for our students to compete at will be Wingham, Sydney Royal Easter and Beef Week. 

Mr Hawkins 

 

 

AGRICULTURE - SHOW TEAM REPORTS 

Congratulations goes to the following students and awards 

PRIZE ANIMAL HANDLER 

2nd Parader (12 - 15 years) Jumpstart Aaron Walker 

3rd Steer class Lightweight (12 - 15 years) Kebab Kasey Gregory 

Grand Champion Middleweight (12 - 15 years) Jock Jake Brood (4th in judging) 

1st Parader (12 - 15 years) Jetlag Jessica Hudson 

Reserve Champion Middleweight (12 - 15years) Jumpstart Charles Turner 

4th Paraders (12 - 15 years) Jessy Georgia Hudson 

2nd Lightweight Steer (12 - 15 years) Kovu Cassidy Mills 

Judging (15-18 years)   Teanna Peckett 

2nd Paraders (15 -18 years) Jessy Cassey Williams 

5th Paraders (15 -18 years) Kovu Teanna Peckett 

Highly Commended (12 - 15 years) Jessy Kara Allan 

6th Middleweight Steer Class Jellybean Rachel Atkins 

7th Paraders (15 - 18 years) Jetlag Rachel Atkins 

5th Paraders (12 - 15 years) Kebab Emily Foster 

3rd Heavyweight Junior Brittany Minns 

3rd Paraders (12 - 15 years) Jock BJ Woolfe 



The show-team ventured to the 2015 Wingham Show on Saturday, 14th March 2015. 

The cattle team entered 11 steers. The poultry team entered 2 roosters and 2 hens. The sheep team entered 4 

Wiltipol ewes. 

The poultry team received a Reserve Champion Soft Feather award and 2 firsts and a second. The sheep team 

received a champion ribbon and a second in their class. 

The cattle team results were very good in respect of cattle and student awards. Competition was strong with 

around 90 student competitors. 

CATTLE 

Rachel Atkins   Grand Champion Steer  
     First in Heavy Weight 
 

Hayley Brood   Third 16-18 Paraders 
     First in Senior Class Junior Judging 
     Champion Junior Judging 
 

Kate Stocks    Second in Senior Junior Judging 
     Reserve Champion Junior Judging 
 

Cassey Williams   First in Intermediate Junior Judging    
     Cassey’s steer was Third in Heavy Weight 
 

Teanna Peckett   Third in Light Middle Weight Steer Class 
 

Jake and Emily Brood  Achieved orals but didn’t place 
   
 

 

 

 

     

     

      

SHEEP 

Shyanne Harvey 
Third in Paraders   
Reserve Champion Ewe 
First Place Ewe 

POULTRY 

Shyanne Harvey 
Reserve Champion Soft Feather (White Rooster) 
First Place (Black Rooster) 



On Monday 23rd March, 15 students arrived at Wingham High’s Agriculture Department at around 7am. Glenn 

Gallagher arrived with the cattle truck and we loaded our 5 steers. We departed for Sydney, a few in Charlie 

Cassel’s car, a few in Gallagher’s truck and the rest in the WHS mini bus.  
 

We arrived at Sydney, the cattle truck and Charlie’s car headed straight to the showground to sort out the cattle 

and unload them. The bus went straight to Baden Powell Scout Complex and unloaded the gear then on to the 

showground and we spent the  rest of the afternoon feeding and watering the steers and setting up our gear. We 

got back to the Scout Complex around 6pm where we were staying with Kempsey High and Camden High. 
 

On Wednesday 25th, we were up early as we had to get to the showground early for the weighing, fat scanning 

and re-tagging of our 5 steers. The weighing was split into 3 categories; trade, school steers and purebred. Each 

handler had to take their steer through the crush to be weighed to decide which class they would be judged in, 

have their tag changed to their registration number for competition, and have a fat scan completed over the rib 

and rump area to tell the judge how well covered they are. 
 

On Thursday 26th, we were at the showground by 5:30am. Our 2 Fleckvieh steers had their classes on this day. 

These 2 steers were our main focus, they were washed, blow dried, hair sprayed and brushed until they gleamed. 

Although neither of our steers placed in their classes, it was still a great experience for the handlers to have had 

the chance to show at the 2015 Sydney Royal Easter Show. 
 

After all the classes were finished, the auction commenced. The 2 Fleckvieh steers were led around the 

auctioneer ring by their handlers. The big Fleckvieh (as pictured below) was sold to Wingham Beef Exports for 

$2.55 per kg and the smaller Fleckvieh for $2.65per kg.  
 

After all the events were done we were able to go around and see the show for a few hours and then watch the 

opening night performance in the main arena. 
 

On Friday 27th, the only event for the day was parading. Jessica Hudson, a year 9 student of WHS competed in 

the RAS parading competition. Although she didn’t place, she was still a strong competitor and did WHS proud. 

The showteam then went around the show and checked out the different pavilions and events. 
 

Overall, the 15 students whom attended this excursion all had many amazing experiences and formed strong 

friendships. This excursion for the Wingham High Show Team we scored 2 bronze medals in the carcase 

competition from the big Fleckvieh and steer 213. 
 

A huge congratulations to those attending; Rachel Atkins, Cassey Williams, Hayley Brood, Kate Stocks, Teanna 

Peckett, Jake Brood, Aaron Walker, Reilly Brown, Dylan Brown, Jessica Hudson, Sophie French, BJ Woolfe, Charles 

Turner, Emily Brood and Patrick Gallagher. 
 

Also a huge thank you goes to Glenn Gallagher for transporting our cattle, to our major sponsor, Wingham Beef 

Exports and also to Charlie Cassels for providing transport, supervising and organising this amazing experience 

for The Wingham High School Agriculture Show Team.  

 

By Rachel Atkins - yr11 

SYDNEY ROYAL EASTER SHOW 



Jonty Hemmingway 2014 WHS student Awarded National Junior Australian 

Champion at the Royal Easter Show. 

Kate, Jake and Charles about 

to view the carcases at  

Wingham Beef Exports 



Year 11 Primary Industries Shared Curriculum students completed the visit section of their Farm Case Study on 

Wednesday, 11th March. 

The group of Wingham and Chatham High students ventured to Gary Yarnold’s Dairy at Killawarra. The students 

were transported by the Wingham High School mini bus. 

The farm tour involved discussions on the current dairy industry and management practices on the farm. All 

students had the opportunity to interact with the dairy calves, undertake milking and tour the pasture and silage 

areas.  

Gary was informative as usual and entertained the students and allowed everyone to work in his dairy for a 

milking session. 

John Hawkins 

AG/PI   

 

 

 

YEAR 11 AGRICULTURE  

YEAR 8 CONTEMPORARY ISSUES - VOLCANO MAKING 



The 24th of February 2015 saw Year 11 Biology students attend the fieldwork excursion at Harrington.  
The main aim of the day was to complete specific outcomes linked to surveying an ecosystem. 

The Harrington lagoon and sand dunes were chosen this year to estimate populations and learn some names of 
plants and animals in the ecosystems.  

All the students involved are to be commended on their behaviour and involvement in the excursion.  

The photo’s following show the groups at work.   

Mr Hawkins 
Biology  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Friday 20th March, Year 10 Equine Studies visited Tissy's Rural Produce and Double C Saddlery as part of our 

feeding and saddlery units. 

John at Tissy's talked to students about feed quality, storage and how they make their own feeds. He also 

outlined the differences between steam extruded and pelleted feeds. Afterwards students walked to Double C 

Saddlery where they had a look at the various equipment and each had to ask a question about the use of a piece 

of saddlery that they didn't know.  

Students had a great morning out. Great that we have access to these businesses in our own town and that they 

were willing to give up their time for us. 
 

Karlyn Hawkins 

Equine Studies Teacher 

YEAR 11 BIOLOGY FIELD ECOLOGY TRIP 

YEAR 10 EQUINE STUDIES 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Ryan Siegel-Hanson                                             Isaiah Hardy                                               Bryceon Xuereb 

On Wednesday 25th of March the Wingham High School Chess team travelled to Chatham High School to 

challenge them in a local chess competition. Sixteen games were played in a round-robin; Ryan Siegel-Hanson, 

Isaiah Hardy, Bryceon Xuereb and Kye Gregory won every game. We smashed em!.  

CHESS COMPETITION 

YEAR 7 HISTORY - MUMMY MAKING 



The Manning Valley ‘Boy Soldier’ 

On Wednesday 22nd April Wingham High School was invited to attend the Manning Valley Historical 
Society’s (MVHS) dedication of the Society’s tribute to ‘Boy Soldiers’, based on a locally born boy named 
John ‘Jack’ Lancelot Andrews. Year 9 students Amira Cuthbertson, Chloe Moran-Choppin, Abbey McKay 
and Theo Van Zalm and Miss Tiffany White walked to the Wingham Museum on behalf of WHS. Here 
we were met by President of the MVHS Barbara Waters who at 10am gave the welcome and honorary 
speech in front of Eric Richardson OAM (local historian and Vice President of the MVHS), Stephen 
Bromhead (MP), Rev. Darrel McKeough, members of the Andrews family, other descendents of John 
Andrews and the members of the public.  

After Barbara’s welcome, Stephen Bromhead gave a thought-provoking commemorative speech 
identifying four qualities of the ANZAC legend; courage, selflessness, tenacity and mateship. He asked 
those in attendance to reflect on those qualities and ask ourselves if we have been brave, shown 
tenacity and mateship and are selfless in our everyday lives and that particularly for the centenary 
anniversary that all should consider truly what those qualities mean. Next Rev. Darrel McKeough gave 
the dedication to Jack’s tribute while Kay Andrews unveiled the plaque commemorating his experiences 
and memory.  

After the official opening of the tribute, everyone was invited to examine records of Jack’s history, 
enlistment, medical reports, and some more personal artefacts such as his dog tags and personal letters 
and silk embroidered postcards he sent home from France. Jack was only 15 years and 8 months old 
when he enlisted landing first in France and then Belgium where he joined the 54th Battalion. 
Unfortunately, he was killed in action in 1917 when a shell hit the trench that he and 12 others perished 
in. He was only 16. 

The Year 9 WHS students in attendance were very respectful and enjoyed learning about Jack’s history, 
engaging with the other patrons and looking at other WWI memorabilia commenting on the size of the 
machine guns used, gas masks, dog tags and rations the soldiers were given.  

After our investigation, we joined everyone for a morning tea where we were offered scones and jam, 
ANZAC biscuits and other treats while we mingled and spoke with members of the public and other 
attendants. In particular, we were welcomed by Barbara and Stephen and both took the time to speak 
with us and ask about our current study of WWI and the school’s involvement in the ANZAC ceremonies 
being held over the following days leading up to and on the 100th ANZAC anniversary.  

YEAR 9 HISTORY 



YEAR 10 GEOGRAPHY FIELDWORK EXCURSION 



The 28th Wingham Beef Week was held during week 4 in May 2015. A year of preparation by Mr Hawkins and Mr Cassels 
as part of the Beef Week committee culminated in a highly organised and educational events for our students. 

The week began on Monday, 11th May with our Primary School ‘Day at the Farm’ where 90 local primary school students 
rotated through organised workshops concerning the various enterprises on the school farm with a focus on skills and 
cattle. The day was developed with the guidance of Hayley Brood yr11, who organised the groups/activities and team 
leaders. This was a highly successful day and an excellent opportunity for the year 6’s introduction to high school life as 
part of orientation. 

Wingham High hosted 19 high schools from across the state this year for the main Beef Week competition, we had on 
average 300 students per day competing in the parading, judging and beef appreciation activities. Approximately 350 
students competed from both public and private schools from across the state for the week on a daily basis. 

A very big thank you goes out to Mr Grant Coleman and the Wingham Beef Exports staff for their generosity in the use of 
their facilities and resources. The Beef Week competition is seen across the state as an excellent example of industry, 
schools and community linkages coming together for the greater learning of our students. It is unique to have such 
community and industry support. 

Our students were successful in a range of areas of the beef competition and the results include: 

 Champion Team for Retail Beef Cut Judging - Teanna Peckett, Kate Stocks, Brooke Anderson, Hayley Brood. 

 Reserve Champion Beef Appraisal Team Overall - Kate Stocks, Brooke Anderson, Hayley Brood, Jake Brood. 

 Kate Stocks won the Wingham High School Award for a course at Tocal Agriculture College on Beef Cattle Assessment. 

 Sienna Hawkins went on to become a runner up in the Junior Meat Judging Competition in a strong field of 340 
students. 

 Brooke Anderson again won the Junior Judging of Cattle, competing against a large and strong competition which is 
outstanding from a field of 240 other students. Brooke was the guest associate judge this year because of her win last 
year and also won her Parader’s class which is outstanding and she showed real class on the day. 

 The schools Red Angus (Mr Cassel's favourite) achieved the Highest Marbling score for the competition and was picked 
out by abattoir staff and given the accolade as the Number One MSA Carcase. 

 Our 5 steers entered on the day did not win overall, but took out Middleweight class in a large group of entries.  

Our current show team plus interested Agriculture 
students conducted themselves as great ambassadors 
for Wingham High School for the whole week. 

This years Beef Week was well covered in the media 
from TV interviews to the Focus magazine, Wingham 
Chronicle and ABC rural radio programs. A big thank 
you goes out to Mrs Maree Gilbert for all her work to 
get the Monday barbecues organised (600 sausages in 
one day) and Mr and Mrs Brood for their work all 
week (day and night) to make it happen for the kids. 

The 2016 Beef Week program is now in the planning 
stage and Mr Hawkins and Mr Cassels would really 
appreciate some parents and community members to 
join our team to continue to deliver this highly 
educational industry based program. 

Do you wish to get involved? Are you retired or interested in cattle shows? Phone the school for more information.  

Mr Hawkins and Mr Cassels 

 

BEEF WEEK REPORT 





CANTEEN ROSTER 

ALLERGY REMINDER 

Thank you all for your cooperation and vigilance  
with not including 

peanuts and peanut products in students’ lunch boxes. 

     Remember: 
NO peanuts or peanut products are to be brought to 

school. 

JUNE 1st 
Marie Reeve 
Joyce Cummings 
HELP NEEDED 

PLEASE! 

2nd 
Robert Allan 
Leanne Foster 

3rd 
Lauren Robertson 
Judy Abdoo 
Marie Reeve 

4th 
Jason Mills 
Jeffrey Ritchie 

5th 
Marie Reeve 
Jo Lumsden 
HELP NEEDED 
PLEASE!!!! 

JUNE 8th

Marie Reeve 
Bev Bisby 
HELP NEEDED 
PLEASE!! 

9th 
Caroline Weekes 

Verlie Blackmore 

10th 
Marina Kmet 
Judy Abdoo 
Marie Reeve 

11th 
Anne Munns 
Mary Pilotto 

12th 
Jenny Lambourne 
Pat Skinner 
Marie Reeve 

JUNE 15th 
Kay Brauer 
Lorraine McGrath 
Marie Reeve 

16th 
Meer Males…… 
Ken Cameron 
 Allen Skinner 

17th 
Julie Page 
Judy Abdoo 
Marie Reeve 

18th 
Jason Mills 
Jeffrey Ritchie 

         19th 
Marie Reeve 
Brad and Judith 
Martin 

JUNE 22rd 
Marie Reeve 
Jean Cameron 
HELP NEEDED 

PLEASE! 

23th 
Caroline Weekes 

HELP NEEDED 

PLEASE! 

24th 
Marina Kmet 
Judy Abdoo 
Marie Reeve 

25th 
Lisa Brissett 
Linda McKenzie 

26th 
Marie Reeve 
Julianne Webster 
HELP NEEDED PLEASE! 



HOT FOOD COLD FOOD DRINKS
Low fat Plain Pie    $3.50 

Low fat Flavoured Pie (Potato or Cheese & Bacon )  $3.80 

Low fat Sausage Roll         $3.50 

Pizza Rounda's     $2.80 

Chicken & Corn Rolls         $2.00 

Chicken Nuggets (5)           $2.50 

Spicy Chicken (various)     $2.50 

Chicken & Gravy Roll         $3.00 

Fish Cocktails (5)                $2.80 

Oodles' of Noodles (Beef stir-fry with Noodles)         $2.50 

Nacho's    $2.50 

Hot Dogs     $2.50 

Spaghetti & Meatballs     $2.80 

Fettuccini  & Carbonara Sauce $2.80 

Hash Brown     $1.20 

Ham & Cheese Croissant      $2.50 

***Homemade Soup  (small roll 40c extra)           $2.50 

***Baked Chicken Dinner      $3.50 

Keep watch for More and exciting foods coming soon 
Items marked with *** Means not available until later on 
in the term. 

VEGETARIAN HOT FOOD

Spinach and Cheese Roll     $3.00 

 Veggie Bake ( broccoli, cauliflower, sweet potato, carrot 

Potato and pumpkin in a cheesy French onion sauce)        $3.80 

Pasta and Sauce (tomato)         $2.50 

Veggie patty     $2.00 

Roasted Warm Potato salad (lunch only)                  $2.50 

Salad Subs   (white or wholemeal )         $3.00 

All Sandwiches (white or wholemeal) $2.50 

Salad Wraps $3.80 

Salad wraps with Chicken or Ham $4.50 

Salad box with egg          $3.80 

Salad box with egg Chicken or Ham           $4.50 

Chicken Winter Salad $3.50 

Salads consist of, lettuce, tomato, beetroot, 
onion, cucumber, carrot and low fat Cheese. 

ICE CONFECTIONS 
Paddle Pops $1.50 

Splice $2.00 

Icy twist $1.00 

Mini callipo $1.00 

Cyclones $1.50 

Frozen yoghurt $2.50 

Paddle Pop Thickshake $2.00 

Low fat Ice Cream Cup   $1.20 

Quelch Stick .60c 

Frozen Juice Cup .60c 

TNT Sour Pop .80c 

Frozen Jelly Sticks .10c 

CANTEEN is Open from 8.30 every morning for 
your convenience, please enter through side 
door. REMEMBER to Order your lunch/recess 
your guaranteed to get what you want, and it 
saves time in the line. 
NO Heating up of food not purchased through 
 the canteen. NO hot water will be given out. 
NO Students in the canteen through lunch or 
 recess NO excuses 

All Juices $2.50 

Large Bottles Flavoured Milk $3.00 

 Small Bottle Flavoured Milk $2.00 

Just Natural Flavoured milk $3.20 

Plain Milk $2.00 

Orange Mango Mineral Water $3.00 

Solo Bottle Diet extra lemon $3.00 

Up and Go Small $2.00 

Up and Go Large $3.00 

Glee (Carbonated Juice)       $2.00 

Iced Tea (lemon, Peach, green, mango)              $2.80       
Cool Ridge Berry Water $2.80 

600ml water $1.20 

750ml Water $2.20 

Hot Chocolate $2.00 

SNACKS
Famous Wingham High Muffin $1.00 

Mousse .60c 

Yoghurt Muesli custard cups $1.80 

Sunfruits .80c 

Ovaltinees .80c 

Cough drops eucalyptus .80c 

Jelly sticks .10c 

Chips 28grm $1.00 

MISCELLANIOUS
Aprons Blue OR White   $10.00 

OHS Packs $20.00 
(apron, goggles, ear plugs, dust mask) 
Visual Arts Diaries          $7.00 

Exercise books 128 page
$1.00 

TERMS 2 & 3 WINGHAM HIGH SCHOOL CANTEEN WINTER MENU 



TAREE 

Date:  Thursday 16th April, 2015 

Thursday 14th May, 2015 

Thursday 18th June, 2015 

Time: 6pm-9pm 

Where: PCYC Taree 95 Commerce St, Taree 

PORT MACQUARIE 

Date:  Saturday 11th April, 2015  

Time:  9am- 12pm 

Where: Emerald Downs Community Centre 

Ocean Drive 

FORSTER 

Date:  Saturday 28th March, 2015 

Wednesday 8th April, 2015 

Saturday 23rd May, 2015  (TBA) 

Saturday 27th June, 2015 

Time:  9am- 12pm 

Where: WEACoast Quality Learning Centre 

Cnr Manning & Lake Street, Tuncurry 

Cost: $140 per person 

Bookings are essential through PCYC reception 

Ph: 02 6551 0292 E: taree@pcycnsw.org.au 
Bookings are essential www.pcycnsw.org/saferdrivers 

mailto:taree@pcycnsw.org.au
http://www.pcycnsw.org/saferdrivers


   

Taree Girl Guides  
Invite you to Come and Try Guides. 

Fridays (during school terms) 

For girls aged 5-9yrs   at    4.00- 5.30pm 

For girls aged 10-14yrs   at   5.30 – 7.30pm 

For girls aged 14-17yrs   at   7.00- 9-00pm 

We are always doing something interesting and fun, cooking, making and doing... 

Where: Taree Guide Hall (Blue Hall) 

Douglas Street, Taree. 

 

For more information: 

Please Call: Dragonfly (Rachel) on 02 65517572  

Or alternatively call: Green Fairy (Cindee) 02 65577290 

To find out more about the guiding movement, visit our state website:  

www.girlguides-nswact.org.au 



 

 

Come join us at PCYC TAREE 3.30-5.00pm every 

Wednesday after school for an afternoon of 

FREE FUN!  
Each week is a different activity for all to enjoy.  

STARTS WEDNESDAY ARPIL 29TH! 

95 COMMERCE STREET, TAREE 

PH: 6551 0292 

 Come check us out or find us on Facebook  



YOUTH ZONE PROGRAM TERM 2 2015 

DATE ACTIVITY 

WEEK 1 

WEDNESDAY 

29/04/15 

WORLD OF SPORTS – HOCKEY, BASKETBALL, FUTSAL 

  

WEEK 2 

WEDNESDAY 

06/05/15 

ARTS, CRAFTS & SCIENCE – HOMEMADE SILLY PUTTY, DRAWING, PAINTING, 
CRAFTS, ETC. 

WEEK 3 

WEDNESDAY 

13/05/15 

BOOTCAMP FOR KIDS – CIRCUIT STYLE ACTIVITIES 

  

WEEK 4 

WEDNESDAY 

20/05/15 

FOOD FUN – BAKING IN THE KITCHEN 

WEEK 5 

WEDNESDAY 

27/05/15 

MINI OLYMPICS – 3 LEG RACE, WHEEL BARROW RACE, RELAY, TYRE ROLLING, 
ETC. 

WEEK 6 

WEDNESDAY 

03/06/15 

ARTS AND GAMES – BOARD & CARD GAMES, BOOMERANG ART 

WEEK 7 

WEDNESDAY 

10/06/15 

SPORTS & FUN ACTIVITIES 

WEEK 8 

WEDNESDAY 

17/06/15 

FOOD FUN – “A CRACKING BURGER” 

WEEK 9 

WEDNESDAY 

24/06/15 

  
SCAVENGER HUNT 

  



 



 

Harrington Public School Fete/Market Day 

When- Sunday, May 31st  

Where- Harrington P.S 

High St, Harrington 

8 am to 2 pm 

Auction at 11am!!! 

 

Come and see our many stalls: 
Art, craft, food, home wares, games, 

clothing, jumping castle, auctions, rides, psy-
chic readings and much more! 

 
Why– We are raising funds to reduce cost for 

all students to attend their annual excursion! 

 
Please come & support our day.   

There will be plenty of things to see and do  
to keep you busy!!! 

 



 
come and ... DISCOVER ENGINEERING - Information Evening 
The Mid North Coast Group of Engineers Australia would like to invite you to 
an information evening of 'Discover Engineering". 
The evening aims to build the profile of engineering as a career choice 
amongst school students, teachers and parents as well as build the aware-
ness of engineering within the community.  
Students are invited to come along and hear some of the many ways engi-
neers influence our everyday lives and hear how to achieve a rewarding ca-
reer in engineering.  
Areas to be addressed include: 
* Why be an Engineer? 
* What do Engineers do? 
* How do you become an Engineer? 
*What is it like to study Engineering? 
This FREE forum is for all high school students and will be held on Monday 
22nd June 2015 at The Chapel, St Columba Anglican School, 3 Iona Avenue 
(off Major Innes Road), Port Macquarie from 5.30pm. 
Registration is essential by Thursday 19th June 2015. Please visit https://
www.engineersaustralia.org.au/events/discover-engineering-2015-port-
macquarie or phone 4911 7310. 
Light refreshments will be served. 

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=g1X5n8kUdEqx1LoPDVRvcrZOeE6xXNJIvRncUbR8-GlnZbRL28P8GZfx-iPcRTzyEi9VQBo2Fz8.&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.engineersaustralia.org.au%2fevents%2fdiscover-engineering-2015-port-macquarie
https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=g1X5n8kUdEqx1LoPDVRvcrZOeE6xXNJIvRncUbR8-GlnZbRL28P8GZfx-iPcRTzyEi9VQBo2Fz8.&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.engineersaustralia.org.au%2fevents%2fdiscover-engineering-2015-port-macquarie
https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=g1X5n8kUdEqx1LoPDVRvcrZOeE6xXNJIvRncUbR8-GlnZbRL28P8GZfx-iPcRTzyEi9VQBo2Fz8.&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.engineersaustralia.org.au%2fevents%2fdiscover-engineering-2015-port-macquarie



